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Winter General Membership Pot-Luck Luncheon

UAHRA will hold its winter general membership pot-luck luncheon on Wednesday, February 1st  in room 109 (the Hospital​ity Suite) of Spragins Hall. Our guest speaker will be UAH’s new President, Dr. Robert Altenkirch. Members are asked to bring a soup, salad or desert dish or bread/crackers. 


Please contact Janice Temmen at 256-824-6127 or jbt0001@uah.edu  to let her know: 1) if you are coming to the luncheon, 2) if you are bringing a dish. We need this information to insure that we have set up enough space to accom​modate everyone. Please remember that there is a handicap parking lot and en​trance on the  west side of Spragins Hall.

President’s Message:

Welcome to the New Year. We hope you enjoyed the holiday season and especially that you were able to attend President Altenkirch and his wife Beth’s holiday reception at the Lowe House that we were invited to. It was a lovely evening and, as I looked around, it seemed that the majority of the guests were us! What a fun bunch.


The primary reason that this organization was formed was for us to keep in touch with each other. Retirement may broaden our horizons in many ways, but old friends remain a treasure. No one but your old colleagues understand the many “trials and tribulations” we survived as we navigated the sacred halls of academia! Come and share your stories with us.


We also like to keep informed on “what’s new at the zoo”. Our speaker for the February 1st meeting is Bob Altenkirch who can certainly bring us up to date. We will have lunch and talk about our service projects and the current state of legislative issues facing retirees in the state.


In other parts of this Newsletter, you will see the efforts at producing our Membership Directory. Val is doing a great job. Carol is our community service chair and, as usual, we have our fingers in several pies so I am sure you will find one that appeals to you. Jim Simpson is leading up our legislative efforts.


We hope to see you all on February 1st at 11:30 at Spragins Hall. We decided this would be a “pot-luck” lunch with an emphasis on soups and salads. Of course we would never turn down anything else you may bring! Come meet and talk with the new President and get the latest scoop!
Joan

Joan Williamson, UAHRA President

UAHRA Board of Directors

The UAHRA Board of Directors urge the members to contact them with suggestions, questions, complaints, offers of assistance. We need your input to insure that we are meeting the needs of all the members. The Board, Officers and Committee Chairs are listed below:
Joan Williamson, President


Coachwill@aol.com 
Carol Roach, Vice-President* 


 cashroche@bellsouth.net 
Reet Henze, Treasurer**


henzewr@mindspring.com 
Val Seaquist, Secretary***


VJimval@aol.com 
Lee Cook


bbc6714@comcast.net 
S.T. Wu


wus@uah.edu 
Sam Campbell


psamcampbell@comcast.net 
Jim Simpson****


simpsonj@uah.edu 
Gladys Jones


charglad@knology.net 
*Community Service Chair

**Membership Chair

***Communications Chair

****Legislative Liaison


If you are able, please be willing to serve on the Board if asked to place your name on the ballot when we elect new Board members in the spring. Our retirement system, to include our PEEHIP benefits, is still subject to further legislative ac​tion. It is important to all of us to stand together and insure a united voice. 

Community Service Projects

As mentioned in the Board Presi​dent’s section, UAHRA has identified three community service projects for this year:

SOAR: Supplies & Services Offered by Alabama Education Retirees—This project falls under the auspices of our state association: Alabama Education Retirees’ Association (AERA). UAHRA members are asked to participate in the Free2Teach Program by bringing cash donations or school supplies to our February meeting. A volunteer-run Free Store at the closed West Huntsville Elementary School is being stocked with school supplies and resources for teach​ers who can “shop” for free. Teachers list the “Seven Core” items as: #2 pen​cils, pens, crayons, washable markers, glue sticks, copy paper, and loose leaf paper. Your checks should be made out to: The Schools Foundation with “Free2Teach” on the “for” line.
Yes, We CAN Feed Alabama! is another AREA-sponsored program to supply food or cash to area food banks. UAHRA members are asked to partici​pate for a second year by bringing non-perishable food items (not out of date and not in glass containers) or a check to the February meeting. The UAHRA Board chose the North Alabama Food Bank to receive our donations. Checks should be made out to “North Alabama Food Bank” with “Yes, We CAN Feed Alabama program” on the “for” line. The North Alabama Food Bank is the central supply distribution agent for 227 food pantries across north Alabama—soup kitchens, churches, etc. 
Huntsville’s Community Free Clinic: Board member volunteers at the Com​munity Free Clinic have indicated a need for basic toiletries for distribution at the Clinic. There have a basket in the Clinic lobby with donated items to be taken as need by clients. We are asking UAHRA members to bring unopened small toi​letry items (such as you might receive in a hotel)—soap, lotion, shampoo, tooth​paste, etc.—to the February meeting. Reet Henze, who volunteers at the Clinic, said that clinic clients were thrilled with our October donations. 

These donations will be recorded by UAHRA and reported to AERA as part of the fulfillment of our application for a Community Service Award from AERA next spring.

Carol

Carol Roach, Public Service Chair
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PLEASE SUPPORT ANY OR ALL OF OUR COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS!
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In Memory

The UAH community was saddened by the recent death of our former President, Dr. John C. Wright. Dr. Wright, who served as President from 1978-1988 was a member of our organization and a regular participant in our general membership luncheons. 


My favorite memory of Dr. Wright is from the time when my office, then known as Research Administration, was in the north wing of Madison Hall. Every Friday afternoon about 4:00 we would hear him whistling down the hall. He would stick his head in the door and, with a big smile, say, “How much did we make this week?” Those were the days when a $200,000 award was something to crow about.


In keeping with the UAHRA practice, a donation has been made to the UAHRA scholarship in his memory and a note of condolence has been sent to his family. The University has established a memorial fund in Dr. Wright’s honor and anyone who would like to donate to it should donate via the website www.uah.edu/giving or mailing a check to:

The University of AL in Huntsville

Office of Advancement

Shelbie King Hall, Suite 300

Huntsville, AL 35899

Please note “Dr. John Wright Memorial” on the “for” line of the check.


Details of the memorial service for Dr. Wright have not yet been finalized. Look for information on the UAH web page (www.uah.edu).
Membership Drive

Our organization needs to grow to insure a solid foundation to meet our objectives. If you know of a UAH retirees who are not members or have let their membership drop, please encourage them to come to the February 1st meet​ing and join! A membership applica​tion can be found on the UAHRA web​page under “Membership” or will be available at the meeting.


To get to the webpage:

http://www.uah.edu
Click on the white bar on the left which 


says “Academic Affairs”

Click on “Visitor’s Center” on the left

Click on “UAH Retirees Asso.” on the 
right.
UAHRA Fee Structure
$10.00
UAH Retiree
$15.00
UAH Retired 
spouses 

$17.00
UAH Retiree 
and 


retired spouse (who has 

not retired from UAH)

$20.00 
UAH Retiree 



and non-retired 


spouse
$10.00
Surviving spouse of 


UAH Retiree
$10.00
Associate Member 


(UAH 
employee within 

five years of retirement 

eligibility; cannot 


vote or hold office)

$100.00
Lifetime UAH 


retiree
$150.00
Lifetime UAH retiree 

and spouse
Members’ Directory

Along with the notice of a proposed change to the UAHRA constitution which will be voted on at the February 1st meeting, members were sent a draft of their information as it will be printed in the new directory. Many have responded with corrections and additions (in particular, I believe many of the email addresses currently on record are no longer valid). If you have not yet responded, please contact Val Seaquist at 256-851-7423 or VJimval@aol.com to insure that your information will be correct in the directory. (It’s been nice to make contact with so many retirees that I haven’t heard from in a long time!) We hope to distrib​ute the directory at the May General Member​ship Meeting.

Election of New Board Members


The term of Board members Reet Henze, S.T. Wu, and Carol Roach will end this spring and new members must be chosen. An election committee will be contacting UAHRA members in the coming months to inquire if you would be willing to serve on the Board of Directors. 


While service on the Board is not burdensome, it should be regarded as a firm commitment. There is usually a Board meeting each month requiring input and ideas as well as the three general membership meetings per year. Officers (chosen among the Board members) have additional responsibility and Board members may be appointed to committees which serve the needs of the membership and goals of the organization.


New “blood” is always a good thing and a sign of a viable organization. In fact, don’t wait for the call—volunteer to have your name placed on the ballot.

Please make every effort to attend the February 1st luncheon and meet Dr. Altenkirch.


















